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January 10, 2023 
 
 
 
January 12, 2023 
 
 
 
Brian Barnes 
Senior Director  
College Board Florida Partnership 
BBarnes@CollegeBoard.org  
 
Mr. Barnes, 
 
Please allow this letter to serve as confirmation that the Florida Department of Education 
(FDOE) does not approve the inclusion of the Advanced Placement (AP) African American 
Studies course in the Florida Course Code Directory and Instructional Personnel Assignments 
(adopted in State Board of Education Rule 6A-l.09441, Florida Administrative Code). As 
presented, the content of this course is inexplicably contrary to Florida law and significantly 
lacks educational value. 
 
In the future, should College Board be willing to come back to the table with lawful, historically 
accurate content, FDOE will always be willing to reopen the discussion.  
 
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact the Office of Articulation at 850-245-0427. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
The Office of Articulation 
 

State Board of Education 
 
Tom Grady, Chair 
Ben Gibson, Vice Chair 
Members 
Monesia Brown 
Esther Byrd 
Grazie Pozo Christie 
Ryan Petty 
Joe York 
 

Manny Diaz, Jr. 
Commissioner of Education 
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